
You Live In Chicago If…
Even though I don’t live in Chicago anymore (thank goodness
because I’m not a big fan of crowds or traffic, two things
which help define the city!), I still appreciate the humor in
the following forward sent to me by a relative who ironically
also moved away from the Chicago area a few years ago.  If
you’ve ever lived in or near the 3rd largest city in the
country, or even if you’ve just visited Chicago a few times,
you will be able to appreciate the humor in the following one-
liners:

If your local Dairy Queen is closed from September through May, you live in Chicago.

If you’ve worn shorts and a winter coat at the same time, you
live in Chicago.

If you’ve had a telephone conversation using more Spanish than
you thought you knew with someone who dialed a wrong number,
you live in Chicago.

If “vacation” means going anywhere south of I – 80 for the
weekend, you live in Chicago.

If you measure distance in hours, you live in Chicago.

If you have switched from ” heat” to “A/C” in the same day and
back again, you live in Chicago.

If you can drive 75 mph through 2 feet of snow during a raging
blizzard without flinching, you live in Chicago.

If you carry jumpers in your car and your wife knows how to
use them, you live in Chicago.

If you design your kid’s Halloween costume to fit over a
snowsuit, you live in Chicago.

If the speed limit on the highway is 55 mph — you’re going 80
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and everybody is passing you, you live in Chicago.

If driving is better in the winter because the potholes are
filled with snow, you live in Chicago.

If you know all 4 seasons: almost winter, winter, still winter
and road construction, you live in Chicago.

If you have more miles on your snow blower than your car, you
live in Chicago.

If you find 10 degrees “a little chilly”, you live in Chicago.

Been a while
Well, it has been awhile since my last post, so I will have to
pick up the pace.  I had some insane idea that I would be able
to post from my friend’s house when I was in Ohio for the last
few days.  Of course the opportunity to ask really never
presented itself.  If I was making more money I could have had
a laptop with me, but as a poor substitute (no pun intended…)
I am still trying to afford a new desktop to replace my old
1.1GHz  one  that  stopped  working  last  year.   Yes,  I  use
another’s computer to do my blogging and other stuff.

Well, Ohio was entertaining, at least when we could decide on
something to do.  On Thursday I was able to get some use out
of my new phone with the camera feature.  I have yet to see if
any of the pictures actually look any good full scale.  Once I
transfer them to the computer I will show a couple of them. 
Anyway, we were at the Toledo Zoo even though it was an
overcast,  somewhat  rainy  day  (especially  in  the  late
afternoon- we got soaked!).  We were one of maybe a dozen
families there enjoying the day.  Many attractions were closed
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but for some reason it still cost me the same $10 it would
cost to enter on a bustling summer day.  Not all were closed,
so we still saw a large number of animals.  Again, pictures
will follow.  At night we watched some Office episodes and
split up to go to bed.

The following day was the day of indecision.  We went to
Defiance (yes, as in The Prizewinner from…) for the day and
besides eating and playing some Highway 66 mini-bowling we did
some  shopping  of  all  things.   The  bowling  was  definitely
different than the full-scale version, but I was just as bad
at it. If nothing else, the shopping was good social time. 
Speaking  of  social  time,  once  we  got  back  their  friends
started  arriving  shortly  after  (they  were  invited-  they
weren’t those sort of friends…) and we played a couple of
games while the kids watched TV.  Finally, after bearing our
souls in one of the social games I left for home (about an
hour and a half after I wanted to, yes the game was fun) and
didn’t get home until after 1AM.

At least the traffic was good, even through the city, until I
encountered a bottleneck where the expressway was bottled to
just one lane.  I have no idea what was going on- there were
many trucks lined up on the other side of the highway but the
side I was on was recently finished road work and so looked
excellent.  Were they doing a late night inspection to see if
the job was done right?  Anyway, that only lasted for a couple
of miles so after that there were no problems.  I quickly got
some things unpacked then I got ready for bed, so again, no
post.

Today I was busy for much of the day so I am only now finally
getting to the blog.  Well, time to end this post so hopefully
you will get in some happy reading!
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